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	Minutes of the Meeting of The Devonshire Hill Nursery and Primary School Full Governing Body

	
	

	Date:
	Wednesday, 24 June 2020

	Time:
	6pm

	Venue:
	Virtual Meeting

	
	

	Present:
	Steven Lock

Steven Feldman

Julie D’Abreu

Penny Woolley

Michael Cutting

*Sean Egan

Vacancy

Vacancy

Vacancy

Giuseppe Sollazzo

*Dahir Tifo

Sarah Male

Shaheen Ferdaus
	Chair of Governors

Co-opted Governor

Headteacher

Co-opted Governor 

Co-opted Governor 

Co-opted Governor 

Co-opted Governor 

Co-opted Governor 

Co-opted Governor

LA Governor 

Parent Governor

Parent Governor

Staff Governor

	Also Present:
	Corinne David 

Gary Wong

*Denotes absence
	Clerk

SBM


1.
WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

1.1 The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

1.2 No apologies for absence were received.
1.3 The Clerk noted that the meeting was quorate with 8 Governors present. 
ACTION
Clerk to email Sean Egan and Dahir Tifo to ascertain the avaibility to continue on the GB 

2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST, PECUINARY OR OTHERWISE IN RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

2.1
There were no declarations of interests made in respect of any of the agenda items. 
3. PUBLIC MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS FULL GOVERNING BODY MEETING

3.1 The minutes of the Full Governing Body meeting held on:

· Thursday 5 December 2019.

· Wednesday 27 May 2020.

· Friday 5 June 2020.

· Friday 12 June 2020.

· Friday 19 June 2020.

were AGREED and RATIFIED as a correct record.  A set of each minutes was electronically signed by the Chair / Vice Chair and emailed to the School for file. 

3.2
Matters arising.


There were no matters arising no covered within the agenda.
4. REPORT FROM COMMITTEES 

4.1
The minutes from the Resource Committee held on 29 April 2020 were received and noted by the Full GB. 
5. SCHOOL BUDGET 2020/21

5.1 Gary Wong took Governors through the budget update paper, which was circulated to the GB prior to the meeting.  The highlights were:

a) 19/20 End of year revenue balance stood at: £302,122 (of which £40k is the NLC balance; Devonshire Hill is now the NLC bank school)
b) 19/20 Uncommitted revenue balance stood at: £214,802.
c) 19/20 Year end capital balance stood at: £3,511.
d) For 2020/21 the expectation is for Pupil Premium funding to reduce.
5.2
Q: Have all the SEND assessments taken place?

A: There are still a couple of outstanding assessments; which have been delayed due to the current lockdown. Two of the new cohort of reception children are have EHCPs and assessments for two children on roll have also come through.  Every year the School has pupil movement, both starters and leavers, which could include children that have EHCP.  All known factors are included in the budget forecast. 
5.3 Profiling the EYFS has been challenging as the school has been closed since the end of March.  The summer term is the period families would apply for a nursery place and the school would facilitate parent visits and arrange open days.  However, due to Covid 19, there is uncertainty whether fewer parents will be sending in their children, particularly as the children are not of statutory school age.  
5.4
Q: Has the demand for 2-Year-Old places declined? Are there plans to stop the provision?
A: At the moment the School has 1 application for a 2-Year-Old place.  With such low numbers the provision is not viable.  The provision can hold a maximum of 8 children.  When the School closed in March there were only 2 children in the morning and one in the afternoon.  The number of pupils using the provision is a concern.  Within the budget there is no funding allocation for the 2-Year-Old provision from September.  The staffing profile has been adjusted accordingly.
5.5
Q: Will staff members in the 2-Year-Old provision be redeployed?
A: All senior early years staff members were offered an opportunity to act as an unqualified teacher.  One staff member accepted resulting in a net saving for the School.
5.6
Pupil numbers have improved slightly since October census, with an additional 14 children on roll (reception to Year 6).  To date 52 offers of reception places were made with only three yet to accept. With 59 year 6 pupils leaving, there would be a net decrease of seven pupils, if no other pupils joined or left the school.  With all other factors staying consistent pupil numbers will stay consistent.  This is the assumption used for the three-year projection. 
5.7
The budget planning assumptions were noted as: 

a) 2.75% uplift has been applied to teacher salary ranges for all three years. 
b) 2.75% uplift has been applied to support staff salaries for 2020/21, 2% for 2021/22 and 2022/23.
c) The staffing profile assumes all teachers will have successful performance management. 
d) PE curriculum service with NSA will not be renewed, saving £18k per annum. 
e) VSE contract for education welfare will not be renewed.
f) SLA with Haringey at third of cost will save approximately £4k. 
g) Work week will be run directly by the school, saving approximately £3k.

5.8
The impact of Covid-19 on the budget was reported.  Overall, the School had made savings from the School being closed. 

5.9
Q: What can the School claim back from the DfE? 
A: Claims can include additional cleaning time, additional cleaning products and extra expenses associated with FSM voucher scheme.  If there is anything else the School will have to make a business case for the claim.  
5.10
The staffing profile is the largest component of the School’s expenditure. HLTA and two teachers (one part-time) will be deployed to cover PPA.  Senior early years practitioners reduced to three.  There will be no replacement of the assistant site manager or apprentice.  The staffing profile for September 2020 was shared with the GB. 

5.11
The draft three-year budget was shared with Governors.  Noted that the in-year deficits have been significantly reduced with changes to the staffing profile, with a £24k surplus projected for year 2 and a £29k deficit in year three. Noted that further allocations of the revenue surplus are not yet included to provide governors more accurate in-year deficit/surplus figure, and therefore long-term financial sustainability.
5.12
Q: In Year 2 and Year 3 what are the assumptions for pupil numbers?
A: Based on previous trends the pupil numbers have been kept the same.
5.13
Q: Is the pupil number assumption in line with Haringey pupil projections for N17? 
A: Pupil numbers can be turbulent; they could go up or down.   
5.14
Q: If the school faces the same trend as Haringey overall projections, what would be the impact on the budget?
A: Noted that it is encouraging to see the numbers registered for September.  The School has called all the parents and they are committed to sending their children to the school.  Noted that the Selby centre will have housing built on it and there are other building projects within the local area, which is encouraging and promising for the future of the School.  Birth rates and predictions change.  It’s a moving picture, but encouraging. 

5.15
Noted that the 2021/22 and 2022/23 budget shame assumes that there is a constant roll around the current numbers.  The budget has not been modelled on a full school.  The numbers for next year are relatively accurate; with all knowns included (reception in take, year 6 leaving and known in-year movement).  Year 3 there is more uncertainty.

5.16
There are still many unknowns for September e.g. if it will be compulsory for pupils to attend.  Noted that some families will be travelling abroad and may be in self-isolation for 2 weeks when they come back.  Governors requested the School communicates to all families that they should be back in the UK and have completed any required isolation to allow their children to start school in time in September.  Noted that teachers are back in School on Wednesday 2 September, with children in school on Monday 7 September.  
5.17
£15k had been allocated to IT expenditure and upgrades with a further £10k for year 2 and year 3.  A further £5k has been allocated to Forest school development. 
5.18
The Chair proposed that the Full GB formally ratify the 2020/21 budget. 
AGREED
The Governing Body formally ratified the 2020/21 budget, acknowledging that allocations from the revenue surplus needed to be confirmed prior to submission to the LA. The business manager subsequently circulated the final budget:
a) The 2019/20 outturn: £302,122.

b) DHNPS School Budget Share Income for 2020/21: £2,162,975; total 2020/21 revenue income forecasted at £2,543,397. 

c) Total revenue expenditure for 2020/21: £2,679,336.

d) The predicted carry forward for 2020/21: £169,694.
5.19
The Chair of the Resource Committee proposed and the GB APPROVED the SFVS for submission.
6 CHAIRS ITEMS
6.1
Steven Lock informed Governors that he had submitted his resignation as Chair today.  Noted that he would remain in post over summer holiday, until a new Chair was elected at the first meeting in the autumn term.  
7. HEADTEACHERS ITEMS

7.1 The Headteacher provided a verbal update to Governors; noted that the weekly update meetings have been supportive.

AGREED
To continue with the weekly meetings on Friday at 1pm. 

7.2
There are more children coming back to school.  Year 3 and Year 4 have been invited to coming back.  On 3 June the school had 1 child, the following week there was 10/13 key worker children.  On 15 June Nursery, Year 1 and Year 6 children were in with up to 46 children in by the end of the week.  Year 2 and 5 were invited in resulting in 78 children in school.  Parents are very happy and confident coming into school.  There is a staggered entry and exits points and times with teachers eating with their bubbles.

7.3
Q: Is the School looking at doing online assemblies or a farewell for the Year 6’s?
A: Year 5 and Year 6 children are using goggle classrooms.  The School is look to see what farewell event can be put on, perhaps on the school field.  

7.4
The School has a new staffing profile for September with a teacher in every class.  SLT is beginning to work on plans for September working on the assumption that opening will be normal.  Plans can be adapted as necessary once further announcements from the Government are received.  The School are looking at a continual programme of improvement, producing an updated school improvement plan for September.  
7.5
The needs of the children won’t be known until they are back in September.  There have been some positives from the lock down.  The work on google classroom has grown; with children engaging with home learning.  Staff have been flexible working in bubbles.  With more bubbles to open. The review of the risk assessment is ongoing.  

7.6
Staff have received virtual training on Health & Safety, Safeguarding and curriculum. 
7.7
Not one staff member has been sick during lock down.
7.8
The School has started to work on the timetable for September.  Teachers know which classes they will be teaching.  Experienced teachers are spread across the school.  
8. POLICIES (Standing Item)

8.1
No policies were received for review or approval. 
9. SAFEGUARDING (Standing Item)
9.1
The Headteacher provided Governors with an update on safeguarding matters.  Rachel Bates has been keeping in touch with all 35 children on the vulnerable list; of which 7 are in School.  There are three children with a CP that the School haven’t been able to come in; however, the school are not concerned as there has been lots of contact with the family.  Rachel Bates has been attending all virtual meetings, where appropriate. 
9.2
Out of the 11 children with EHCP, 2 children are in school. 

9.3
Two out of the three children with early help have returned to school.  

9.4
Families with children that have additional medical needs, the parents have decided to keep the children at home.
9.5
Noted that it is good practice for all governors to have Safeguarding level one training.  The safeguard software provides access to this training. 

10. DATE AND TIME OF FUTURE MEETINGS FOR THE SUMMER TERM 2020

10.1
The dates for the Governing Body & Committee meetings during the summer term 2020 were noted as:
· Full GB: 13 July 2020 at 6pm.

· Weekly update meetings on school opening and Risk Assessment: every Friday at 1pm.

11. ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS

11.1
No other AOB was discussed. 
The Chair thanked everyone for attending.  Part 1 of the meeting finished at 7.20pm.  Shaheen Ferdaus leaves the meeting.

Sign: ……………………………………………      Date: ………………………………


Steven Lock, Chair of Governors.
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